






Partial Transcription  

Chas. A. Thatcher to PLD Dec. 1, 1894  

Your letter of receipt date with letter and telegram from Mr. Shearer at hand. On Sept. 13, 1894 
Mr. Shearer wrote you a letter in which he engaged you at $25.00. If you accepted this 
engagement in any way by letter or otherwise a contract was formed between you. It is not 
necessary that the contract should be drawn in a formal manner. It can be made by letter as this 
as seems to have been done. If you desire I will write Mr. Shearer that you stand ready to fulfill 
your part of the contract and expect your pay whether he sees fit to send you out or not. You will 
understand that it devolves upon you to make an effort to earn what you can and deduct same 
from amount owing by Mr. Shearer. The difficulty now is that his letter does not mention any 
fixed time you were to work but says probably for season. Think he will be glad to pay you 
something to be released. What have you written since receiving his last letter? [...]" [Thatcher 
also refers to writing to college presidents on PLD's behalf and even travelling to Oberlin and 
talking with the president there about him, though the Oberlin official was not encouraging.] 
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